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Do you know why it is so hard to 

open a piano?  It is because the 

keys are on the inside. I am not a 

joike teller but love it when Paul 

Cechovic does so to open 

Aerobics of the Mind, thus my one 

trial. 

Thank you to the attendees of the Annual Meeting.  

The minutes of 2023 were approved unanimously.    

The three candidates, Ray Cunningham, Sheri 

Farabaugh, and Maurice McCormick were 

unamously approved. A Board approved budget of 

$196,000 was presented.  Entertainment was 

provided by our talented Ray Cunningham on the 

guitar.  Thank you Ray.  Kathy Mitchell, our Leland 

Wilson arts  schools coordinator, presented the 

fabulous work created by students taught by 

professional artists.  Though I didnôt win, the raffle 

was very successful.  Items donated by artists and 

catalogued by Carol Cunningham, Charlotte Martin 

and Deb Cleary are always lauded.  Thank you to 

them  for their time providing these for  us.  Thank 

you to Lucienne Arnold and Nellie More for hosting 

and coordinating the annual meeting. 

Roy Fuerherm was the recipient of the Kukuk 

award.  Roy is our treasurer, sound master for 

concerts and resildencies.  Congratulations Roy. 

(continuied on page 9) 

 

Upcoming Arts Council Events 

Mar 8, 2024 Quarteto Nuevo 

Mar 22, 2024 Barbara Padilla 
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¶ Mirari Brass Quintet photos 

¶ 2024-25 Canyon Sounds 
Schedule of Performances 
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From the President 

GCAC BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Pam Ingram, President 
Carole Lindemann, Vice President 
David Thomas, Secretary 
Roy Fuerherm, Treasurer 
Chuck Cuffaro, Director 
John Nuss, Director 
Sheri Farabaugh-Director  
Maurice McCormick-Director 
Ray Cunningham, Director 

ARTISTIC DIRECTOR 

Dr. Jack Kukuk 

NEWSLETTER 
Terry Storbakken 
 
           MAILING ADDRESS 
5301 S. Superstition Mtn Dr 
Ste 104, #183 
Gold Canyon, AZ 85118 
 

Ticket Sales Locations (3) 
1-Robin Rotella Team Office 
6641 S. Kings Ranch Rd, #1 
Gold Canyon, AZ 85118 
 
2-Apache Junction Chamber of 
Commerce 
567 Apache Trail (Apache Junction) 
 

3-www.GoldCanyonArts.org (web site) 
 
GoldCanyonArtsCouncil@gmail.com 

http://www.goldcanyonarts.org/
mailto:GoldCanyonArtsCouncil@gmail.com
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2024 Annual Meeting & Social Time 

( March 3, 2024) 

 
 Sara Kukuk gave the history behind the 
Kukuk Award, in honor of Artistic Director 
Dr. Jack Kukuk.  She then introduced 2023 
Kukuk  Award winner Kathy Mitchell to 
present the Kukuk award to the 2024 
winner. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sara Kukuk 
 

 Kathy Mitchell (right) presented 
the 2024 Kukuk Award to GCAC 
Treasurer Roy Fuerherm.  
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 GCAC member Ray Cunningham 

again provided the musical entertainment 
during the Annual Meeting Social Hour. 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 Artistic Director Jack 

Kukuk presented the slate 
of 2024-2025 Canyon 
Sounds performance 

season (shown on page 10 
of this newsletter). 
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